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North Derbyshire 

Learning Disability Partnership Board  

Date:  Thursday 8 August 2019 

Location:  St. Thomas Centre, Chesterfield 

 

Name Representing 

Dawn Nash DCC Stakeholder Engagement and Consultations 

Shelley Beeston DCC Stakeholder Engagement and Consultations 

Ali Woodhead NHS 

Jude Boyle DCC Commissioning 

David Whilton Learning Disability Rep, Chesterfield 

Mary Johnson Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover 

Alan Collins Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover 

Victoria Skehan Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover 

Susan Djordjevic Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover 

Sam Marshall Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover 

Virginia Johnson No Limits  

Kelly Johnson No Limits 

Lyndon McAuliffe No Limits  

Jayne Whitton No Limits 

Steph Wiltshire No Limits 

Helen Aldridge Derbyshire Carers Association 

Who came to the meeting 

Meeting minutes 
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Name Representing 

Peter Dawson Derbyshire Carers Association 

Jessica Selkirk MacIntyre 

Sue Murphy Supporter 

Martin Taylor North East Day Services 

Who could not come to the 

meeting 

 

Name Representing 

Sue Kellett Carer Rep, Chesterfield—Chair 

Liam Bearder Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover 

Kevin Dean Learning Disability Rep, High Peak 

Gretta McClean Learning Disability Rep, High Peak 

Beth Simpson Rep Supporter 

Sandra Mills Rep Supporter 

Richard Hill Learning Disability Rep, North Dales 

Andrew Turner Learning Disability Rep, Chesterfield 

Jackie Fleeman Derbyshire Healthcare Foundation Trust 

Michael Nunn Carer Rep, High Peak 

Barbara Buxton Carer Rep, High Peak 

MP Toby Perkins Member of Parliament for Chesterfield 

James Collier Community Nurse, Glossop 

Cllr Katherine  

Hollingworth 

Chesterfield Borough Council 

Elaine Tidd Carer Rep, Chesterfield 

Who came to the meeting 
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Welcome and apologies  

Liam and Sue welcomed everyone to 

the meeting 

Kevin and Gretta read the dos and 

don’ts 

 

Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes were approved with the 

following comments -  

Page 3. Dawn read out a letter from 

Ash Green acknowledging the letter 

sent to them by the North Board 

about access to the hydro 

Page 3. Dawn has spoken to DCC 

commissioners about the concerns 

about catering at Golding Grange. 

Vicki Cauldwell did an unplanned visit 

to Golding Grange and was happy 

with how they were storing packed  

lunches. She also said that it was not 

in the centre’s contract that they had 

to provide hot food. Vicki is  

continuing to look into whether the 

consultation about the change to cold 

meals was done in the right way. 

Jackie Fleeman was worried about 

packed lunches being less healthy 

than hot meals and also whether a 

packed lunch could be made safe for 

somebody who might choke or 

breathe in food 

Jayne could not see how the new 

meals fitted the Choice and Control 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

See letter  

attached 
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Charter 

Page 5. Dawn said that police  

training has now finished. Reps  

Andrew, Alan, Nick and Chris did 6 

training sessions, 3 in Chesterfield 

and 3 in Derby. The police said that 

they learned lots about how to     

communicate with someone with a 

learning disability. Elaine said that it 

was great team work from the boards 

and that everyone involved should be 

very proud. Barbara said that a carer 

rep should have been involved in the 

sessions 

 

Carers Strategy - Jude Boyle 

Jude works for DCC with family  

carers. She is writing a new plan to 

support carers in the future 

 

Jude asked the carers on the board 

what the best support they had ever 

received was. The board responded - 

♦ being listened to 

♦ Feeling involved and valued 

♦ Having somebody who can help 

in crisis 

♦ Helpful and supportive police 

 

The board were asked what they 

thought would be different for carers 

in 5 years time -  
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♦ there’ll be more technology—an 

app for everything 

♦ Too much technology would be 

bad. You cannot beat human  

contact, and loneliness is a big 

problem 

♦ Technology could give a client 

more independence which will 

lighten the load for carers 

♦ There will be more carers and 

vulnerable people because  

people are living longer and with 

more complex health problems 

♦ Care staff might do more  

e-learning which is not the same 

as face to face training 

♦ MP Toby Perkins said that needs 

will continue to grow.  

Government policies might leave 

less money for social care which 

will affect quality of life. There 

might be less paid carers after 

Brexit meaning more and more 

will be expected of unpaid carers.  

Politicians need to know what  

impact that cuts will have  

♦ Jayne has been employed by 

DCC for 34 years. She would like 

to see policies to give more rights 

to staff who have caring  

responsibilities in a similar way to 

how workers have rights to time 

off if they have children 
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Jude thanked the board for their  

feedback 

Joined up care - Ali Woodhead 

Ali came from the health service to 

talk about Joined Up Care. She      

explained that health and social care 

are working together to make sure 

people live long and healthy lives 

It was pointed out that people not   

being lonely helps with their mental 

and physical health 

Following the presentation, Ali asked 

the board -  

♦ Have we forgotten anything that 

matters to you? 

♦ How can we involve you in    

building the right support? 

♦ Can you help us describe what a 

good life with good support looks 

like for you? 

 

Life of a rep - Richard Hill 

Richard practiced his presentation 

skills by showing the board some of 

his collection of Derby County    

memorabilia. He explained why each 

item was important to him 

He uses a rail pass to travel to and 

from football matches 

Question: do you feel safe when you 

go to matches? 

 

 

 

See          

presentation  

attached 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Send any feed-

back to Shelley 

to pass on to Ali 
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Answer: Yes, very. The café at Pride 

Park is a Safe Place 

 

Good Health Group update -       

Andrew Turner and Jackie  

Fleeman 

Andrew and Elaine chaired the last 

meeting. They discussed the          

following issues -  

♦ the latest learning disability death 

review report 

♦ Stopping people getting  

pneumonia and preventing germs 

spreading from sneezes 

♦ Eating safely and keeping food 

out of lungs 

♦ Cheryl Wood talked about  

keeping mouths and teeth clean 

♦ A sepsis song 

♦ Not rinsing mouths after brushing 

The next meeting will be on 8        

October at the Postmill Centre 

 

County Board Update 

♦ The reps told the board about the 

police training 

♦ Reps on Board did a presentation 

about their work in the last year 

David said that the meeting was 

“horrendous”. People raised their 
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voices and were angry and talked over 

the reps’ presentation. Lots of other 

people who were there agreed. Sandra 

said that if her reps do not want to  

attend in October she will support them 

to do something  different that day 

Any other business 

Liam has put his name forward to chair 

a board meeting at Bolsover  

Woodlands Enterprise 

 

Dawn read an update on My Life, My 

Way. People who already go to day  

services can continue but new people 

will be offered something different.   

Everyone is going to have an  

assessment to see whether they are 

able to get transport to day services 

 

Mary and Alan have been doing work 

for Carole Hodgeson from Safe  

Places 

 

Jackie has been asked to be involved in 

an NHS video about health checks.  

Mary and David volunteered to help 

 

It was pointed out that future agendas 

should have a break between long 

presentations 

 

Next meeting 

Thursday 10 October at 10:30am 

David will co-chair Andrew will read 

the dos and don’ts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

See update  

attached 

 

 

 

 

 

 


